
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

7 September 2018 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 

Social media and current news bulletins are highlighting an increasing trend in student kidnappings and attempted 
abductions taking place across the country. The Western Cape Minister of Education, Debbie Schäfer, issued a media release 
earlier this week where she outlined several concerns in this regard. I want to reassure you that the Reddam House security 
staff have been briefed on this matter and our local police station have been asked to patrol our access roads more often. 
  
However, more importantly, I would like to repeat my appeals to parents regarding the following safety protocols: 

- Please drop off and collect your children at the designated points within the school grounds and at the drop off and 
go area in Cavalcade road; 

- If you are collecting your child at the drop off and go area in Cavalcade road please ask your child to stay inside the 
school gates until they see your car; 

- Do not allow your children to walk from school to restaurants and shops in our area; 
- Do not arrange to pick up your children at any other area outside of the parking area at the bottom of the school 

and the drop off and go area in Cavalcade road. 
  
Further to that, if your child enjoys jogging in your neighbourhood, please insist that they run in a group and never on their 
own. Please discuss these safety concerns with your children so that they are aware and informed.  Please take note of the 
National Human Trafficking hotline & report incidents of suspicious activities:  0800222777 
  

I trust that this information will not cause panic but will be read in the light of the fact that the safety of our children is our 
main concern at all times. 
 

On a more pleasant topic, we would like to congratulate the Grade 7 Music students and teachers on a really lovely evening 
of music at the Senior Preparatory Music Concert on Wednesday, 5 September – such talent! 
 

We would like to wish our Jewish families ‘Shanah Tovah Umetuka’ for Rosh Hashana. 

I would like to draw our parents’ attention to our Students’ Cellphone Use policy as set out in our Code of Conduct – point 
7.7 (page 31 of the College Guide) – and I quote:   

“7.7   COMMUNICATION/ INTERNET AND ELECTRONIC DEVICES 

7.7.1. Any form of communication (in or out of school) which brings the name of Reddam House into disrepute will not be 
tolerated.  No person may access, share, edit or produce material which defames Reddam House, any of its employees 
or any student in Reddam House.  This includes electronic communication, social networks, text, graphics, 
photographs, video or sound or any other media. 

7.7.2.  The Reddam House network and internet access are to be used for teaching and education purposes and it is therefore 
deemed that no account on the Reddam House network is private.    

7.7.3. Students are expected to access only those internet sites which conform to normal legal and moral standards and 
which are deemed to be acceptable according to the ethos of Reddam House. 
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From the Headmistress 

Liséttè Noonan 



7.7.4. All students are bound by the code outlined in the Reddam House Information and Communications Technology 
Acceptable Use Policy. 

 No cellular phones, iPods or other electronic devices are permitted in the Preparatory School and only Grade Seven 
Students are permitted to bring cellular phones to school. 

 Grade Seven and College students may not switch cellular phones on during lessons. 
 No cellular phones or iPods or other electronic devices will be allowed into tests and examinations unless it is an 

examination requirement. 

Any contravention of the above may lead to three demerits and/or dismissal and/or confiscation of the electronic device for a 
period to be determined by Reddam House.” (At Atlantic Seaboard, this confiscation will be for 3 school days.) 
 
Lastly, we need to draw parents’ attention to the following:  We will be sending an important separate e-mail on how to 
block inappropriate sites on your child’s iPad, which is also available in more detail on the Reddam App.  
 

Wishing you and your family a peaceful, happy, safe & warm long weekend. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 

Liséttè      
 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  OUR PARENTS ARE ADVISED THAT THEY MAY PURCHASE THEIR 

STATIONERY AND TEXTBOOKS AT ANY OUTLET OF THEIR CHOICE – FOR YOUR 

CONVENIENCE CERTAIN SHOPS HAVE OUR LISTS ON HAND.  AN E-MAIL TO THIS EFFECT 

WILL BE SENT SEPARATELY. 

 

 

 
 

 

Focus on / STATIONERY ORDERS 



 

 
 

 
During September we have two of our university representatives visiting Cape Town, their dates and details are 
below.  Please inform interested students so that they can make an appointment to come through to our NEW 

office @ Cube Workspace (Office 111), 183 Albion Springs, Cnr Main Road and Albion Springs Close, 
Rondebosch in the afternoons.  

 Friday 14th September - Charlie Greenwood from University of Kent.  The university is one of the 

country’s leading academic institutions producing world-class research, rated internationally excellent 
and leading the way in many fields of study.  

 Thursday 27th September - Michael Naylor from University of Exeter.  The university is a member of the 

Russell Group of leading research-intensive universities.  Their success is built on a strong partnership 

with their students and a clear focus on high performance. 

 
 

 
     

Focus on / UNIVERSITY INFORMATION 

http://www.kent.ac.uk/
http://www.exeter.ac.uk/


                                                          
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The annual Reddam Foundation Golf Day is taking place on Thursday 25 October. 
We welcome our new headline sponsor, the AMDEC Group to this event. 
 
The Steenberg Golf Estate will once again be hosting this special fundraising event, followed by 
dinner and prize giving at their Halfway House.  
 
All proceeds go to the Reddam Foundation that creates opportunities for disadvantaged 
students to attend Reddam House. 
 
Bookings can be made at: golfday@reddam.house    
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

REDDAM GOLF DAY 2018 

mailto:golfday@reddam.house


  
                       
                                                                                                                          
                                             
        NEED 2nd HAND BOOKS? 
 
  REGULAR SUPPLIERS OUT OF STOCK? 

  
One of our volunteer moms is very kindly  

co-ordinating  
our 2nd hand book sales! 

 
  

Contact: 
Jill Coetzee  

jill@swindon.co.za 
Cell: 083 708 2098  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Focus on / 2
nd

 HAND UNIFORMS & BOOKS 

2ndhandshop.atlantic@reddam.house 

2nd HAND BOOKS 

 



 
 
 

Sports Fixtures Next Week: 
 

Sport Fixtures for next week: 10 – 14 September 2018 
Please note … not all matches have been confirmed by opposition 

 

 
Day 

 
Sport 

 
Venue 

 
Time of 

Bus 

 
Confirmed 

Monday 
10 September 
 

 
ROSH HASHANAH 

 
SCHOOL CLOSED 

  

     

     

Tuesday 
11 September 
 

 
ROSH HASHANAH 

 
SCHOOL CLOSED 

  

     

     

Wednesday  
12 September 

Boys Soccer  Practice Green Point Fields 
 

14:30-16:30 Yes 

 Yoga Hall 14:30-16:00 Yes 

     

Thursday   
13 September 

Girls U19 5-a-side 
Soccer Practice 

Astro 14:30-16:30 TBC 

 Netball   Practice Match 
vs Reddam Durbanville 

Reddam 
Durbanville 

14:30-17:30 Yes 

 Squash Practice Camps Bay Squash 
Club 

14:30-16:30 Yes 

     

Friday 
14 September 

Golf Practice Riverclub 13:30-15:00 Yes 

 Hockey Practice Astro 13:30-15:00 Yes 

     

 

GRADE 7 SPORTS FIXTURES 

 

 Sport Opposition Venue Busses leave  Back  

Monday   

10 September 

 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

REDDAM HOLIDAY 

   

Tuesday   

11 September 

 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

REDDAM HOLIDAY 

   

Wednesday   
12 September 

U12 Netball ISHB Away 14:30 16:45 

 SP Hockey Practice GPCC 14:30 16:30 

 Rugby 
Chess 

Practice 
Practice 

GPCC 
Mrs Heunis’ Classroom 

14:30 
14:30 

16:30 
15:30 

Thursday  
13 September 

U13A Soccer 
U13B Soccer 

ISHB 
Match Cancelled 

Away 14:30 
 

16:30 
 

 Hockey Boys & Girls Practice GPCC 14:30 16:30 

Friday 
14 September 

SP Girls Soccer ISHB Home 13:30 15:30 

 SP Chess Match cancelled Normal practice   

 SP Cross Country Normal Practice  13:45 15:15 

Saturday 
15 September 

Reddam House  
Derby Day 

Reddam House 
Durbanville 

   

SPORT 



CYCLE TESTS 

 

ANDREA GORDON 

 

Well done to Andrea Gordon for making the WP 

Girls U19 squash team. A wonderful achievement 

- we are so proud of you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES TO DIARISE 

10 -11 SEPTEMBER 

11SSEPTEMBER 

Reddam House Holidays - school closed 

 

CORNER OF EXCELLENCE 

THURSDAY,  

13 SEPTEMBER 

Grade 7:  T4 Mathematics   (Please note:  T4 = the test will contribute to the Term 4 Mark)   
Grade 8:  Drama   
Grade 9:  Afrikaans   
Grade 10: Business Studies / French / Music / Design / Accounting / Visual Arts   
Grade 11:  Afrikaans 

14 SEPTEMBER College Sports Awards Assembly - see invitation below 

 

13 SEPTEMBER Grade 10 History / Geography outing to Hout Bay (Postponed from 6 September) 

 

14 SEPTEMBER All Sport & Cultural Events end for term 3 

 

  

  

  

INVITATION  

to  

College Parents  
Grade 8 -  12 

  

You are warmly invited to attend our   

2018  

 SPORTS AWARDS ASSEMBLY  
where we recognise  

the sporting achievements of our students  

  

  Date:  Friday, 14 September 2018  

  Time:  12:00 (please be seated by 11:55)  

  Venue: The School Hall  

   
 

~ Refreshments will be served afterwards  ~ 


